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Robbed again! 

 

SVFCH HAS ANOTHER BREAK-IN. 
A lot of time and effort went in to repairing the back 

door to the office at the ReUse Store after someone 

smashed the door in.  With reinforced bolts, we now hope 

it will be smash proof. 

The thief opened many file drawers; including forcing 

the same drawer that held money the first time we were 

robbed.  (Makes you think?)  Law enforcement officials 

are investigating the incident. 
 

Fortunately, the thief left with only the quarters in the till. 

 

     
 

And we know that all things work together for good 

to those who love God, to those who are the called 

according to His purpose. 

Romans 8:28 

Greater Blessings Construction at the Souza 

Site 

 

 
Kerry Sawyer installs one of the storm windows that 

Shoshone Glass donated toward this project.  The new 

storm windows will help Shannan with her home 

insurance.  Thank you, Kerry & Lori! 

 

 
John Delaney stands on the ladder while Verne works 

below to scrape the paint off Shannan Souza’s home.  The 

lead paint must be carefully removed and collected on 

tarps before storing in plastic 

bags for hazardous removal. 

Rick Gilbert brings tools and 

expertise to the site.  Here he is 

explaining about working with 

the existing nails in the siding.  

He also warned Shannon to 

remove anything hanging on the 

interior walls that might fall. 

 

 

 
 

http://www.svfch.org/


Elliott Stairs Quandary 

 
Nancy Elliot’s stairs obviously need replacing.  So we 

asked Rick Gilbert to draft plans to do so. 

 

 
Shoshone County Building Inspector, Mark Magnus, 

reviewed Rick’s plans noting the need to make them 

comply with Idaho Building Codes. 

 

 
At Wallace City Hall, Joanne McCoy issued a 

building permit with the caveat that it would need to 

comply with the rules for retaining Wallace’s status 

on the National Historic Register.  After reviewing 

the Building Code changes that Mark requires 

including different step heights and an additional 

landing, Verne has decided to approach the Wallace 

Historical Society for a variance.  They will not meet 

until June. 

Bornitz Greater Blessings Project 
 At the Kootenai 

County Courthouse 

in Coeur d’Alene, 

first, Verne talked to 

Bob Ankersmit, 

Deputy Building 

Official for Kootenai 

County, about 

replacing the porch 

that is pulling away from Debra Bornitz’s home on 

Bentley Creek in the Cataldo area. 

   Then  he 

approached 

Mike Ulrich, 

Kootenai 

County Planner, 

to ensure 

Debra’s home 

was above the 

flood level. 

If her porch can be designed to fit under the roof of 

her home without touching the house, then the plans 

for the new porch can be drawn by our draftsman, 

Bob Larson.  The porch can be made leak proof using 

flashing and caulk.  Otherwise, an engineer needs to 

draw the plans. 

Once the overall plans are drafted and building 

permit obtained, then Clint Kunze is looking forward 

to assigning one of his many youth crews to re-roof 

her home. 

***** 

“John Boy” Delaney 

earns sweat equity 

hours helping our new 

ReUse Store manager, 

Brad Fieser.  They 

make a good crew 

together.  And, Brad 

understands putting 

items for sale on the 

internet—generating 

interest and new customers.   Photos by Judy 
 

NEW VENUE 

FOR THIS 

YEAR’S 

EXPO 

Thursday, June 
25, 5:30 to 7:30 

Silver Mountain Courtyard  
Mid-Week Evening so you have your weekend free! 

Contact Colleen at 208.784.0821 or 
director@silvervalleychamber.com 



Silver Valley Fuller Center’s 

 

When: June 27th, 2015; 4 to 7 pm 

Where: Odd Fellows Pavilion, Kellogg City Park 

Cost:    Ages 12 & up $8.00 or 5 for $35 

  Ages 6 to 11 $3.50 or 2 for $6 

  Ages 5 & under free 

 
Pork Roasted and BBQed chicken 

Applesauce 

Salads and Beans 

Rolls 

Desserts 

Coffee or Punch 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

    See you there! 
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



Thank You, 
May Donors 

You make “maybe” into  

“can do.” 
George & Melody Blalack, Ron & 

Ladonna Boothe, Mary & Mark Bren, 

Barb & Gordon Canterbury, Marie Carver, Shirlee 

Crowley, Crystal Gold Mine, Tom & Connie Fudge, Pat & 

Sharon Hewitt, Historic Silver Valley Chamber of 

Commerce, Tom & Michelle Kilbourne, Jacques & Jan 

Lemieux, Daniel McGee, Patricia Minar, Jim & Norma 

Seaton, Shoshone Glass Inc., Mamie Hall, Kellogg School 

Dist, Gary Stanley, Stovern Supply Co., Waters Garbage, 

Lois White, Mary Woolum, Necia Wright 

 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 

From Wayne and Debbie Kovash 
In Memory of their father, Jim Smith 

 

From Becky and Hubert Stein 
In Memory of Leonard Visintainer 

of Billie Hahn 
of Claudia Fortensky 
And of June Bouton 

 

From Josephine Davis 
In Memory of Kathryn Oeleis 

 

From Verne & Judy Blalack 
In Memory of Maurice “Moe” Pellissier 

 

 

Greater Blessings Fund 
Glory Carlile, Bob & Laura Williamson. Anonymous, 

Leland Lewis, Lowan Smith, Jo Davis, Judy & Verne 

Blalack, Diana Burbridge, Shannan Souza, Bob Larson, 

Josh & Christina Mace 

 

We are delighted to receive a gift from 

Audrey and Bernie Ussary honoring  

Verne & Judy Blalack  

on their anniversary. 

 

Coming Events 
June 9—Board and Committee meetings, 6:30 PM, 

Mountain View Congregational Church, Kellogg 

June 21—17th Annual Ride The Wall, Family Bike 
Event, 6 PM, Mission Inn, Cataldo 

June 25—EXPO 5:30 to 7:30 at Silver Mt. Courtyard 
June 27—23rd Annual Pig Roast, 4-7 PM, Kellogg 

City Park 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SVFCH 

is raffling 

this basket 

of 4
th

 of 

July 

goodies 

donated by 

Shirlee 

Crowley. 

Tickets 

are now for 

sale at the 

ReUse 

Store— 

$1 ea or 

 6 for $5. 

Drawing 

will be held 

at the Pig 

Roast on 

June 27. 

  

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 
 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 
 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 786-6013 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 
  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 
Clint Kunze of Shoshone Mountain Retreat and Judy 

Blalack visit with Mike Basile of Community Action 

Partnership.  Mike organized a Needs Assessment Focus 

Group meeting with those in the community interested in 

evaluating and expanding our resources.  If interested, call 

Mike at 783-4901. Photo by Rene Gilbert 

 

 
Family Bike Event 

June 21 (Fathers Day)  - Mission Inn –Cataldo 

Registration 4-6    Ride starts at 6 PM 

Registration forms available at Excelsior Cycle in Kellogg, 

Wallace Inn in Wallace, The ReUse Store in Smelterville, 

US Bank in Pinehurst, and The Mission Inn in Cataldo. 

They can also be downloaded from 

http://www.svfch.org/bike_event.htm  

and will be available at the event. 

RReemmeemmbbeerr::    TThhee  MMiissssiioonn  IInnnn  wwiillll  bbee  ooppeenn  ffoorr    

FFaatthheerrss  DDaayy  ddiinnnneerrss  aass  uussuuaall..      

WWee  wwiillll  bbee  oouuttssiiddee..  

 
Dan Martinson checks the boundaries for Nancy Elliott’s 

property to insure we would not infringe on her neighbors 

when repairing her stairs in Wallace. 

Photo by Judy 

 

 

 

 

 

June 27—4-7 PM 

Kellogg City Park 

Great Food 

Congenial Fun 
 

[Please call Judy if you would like to 
entertain us with your music.  682-3240] 

 

 

The printing of this 

newsletter is courtesy of 

ABC Business Equipment  

1-208-786-1041 

and 

Supporters Like You 

http://www.svfch.org/bike_event.htm

